Introduction
This special subject course has as its objective the study of beliefs about the supernatural and the ways in which the supernatural relates to the natural in early-modern Europe. We shall concentrate on the period from c.1530 to c.1700.  We have chosen the date c.1530 because the protestant reformation changed very significantly the way in which holy power was manifested.  That launched an intense debate about every aspect of spiritual manifestation and power, from ghosts and spirits to angels and fairies, from witches and demons to apparitions, portents and prophetic events.  It was a debate that raised fundamental issues about how spiritual phenomena might manifest themselves, and what they signified.  There were issues about the reality of such phenomena, and the possibility of fraud and exploitation was never far away.  Whether people could be believed when they recounted what they had ‘seen’ or witnessed occurring in their lives depended, as we shall see, on whether the people in question were ‘believable’ and that raised important social issues about who was more likely to be trusted in contemporary society.  We shall be examining some of the most interesting material from the printed canon of early-modern Europe, measuring the impact of these issues primarily through the way that they manifested themselves in the British Isles, but not excluding continental Europe from our concerns.  How supernatural power was regarded depended also upon attitudes to the natural world.  The latter began to change significantly, at least in some quarters, by the second half of the seventeenth century.  Our period will end, therefore, in c.1700 when we can start to measure the impact of changes perceptions of the natural world.  We shall spend the first six weeks of the course looking at ghosts; then spend eight weeks looking at witches; finally, we shall spend six weeks of the course examining portents, leaving two weeks for revision and for a special subject outing.

Teaching Hours
We have two two-hour sessions each week.  These are on Tuesdays at 9.00-11.00 in Annexe 3 and Thursdays at 11.00-13.00 in Dorset St Seminar Room unless otherwise stated.

Course Assignments
We expect three course assignments for this course.  The first will be due in on Friday 7 November.  This will consist of the evaluation of one of the texts that we shall be examining in detail in relation to ghosts in the first part of the course, and be 1,000 words in length.  The second, which will be due in on Friday 12 December will consist of the preparation of a dossier of four extract commentaries (or gobbets) relating to the witchcraft component of the course.  The third, which will be due in on 9 March 2009, will be a term paper on any aspect of the course.  This will be presented to the seminar group at the end of the course and posted in the courseware.
Course Examination
The course is examined by two examination papers of three hours each.  The first focuses on the texts that we have analysed during the course and will consist of a choice of extract commentaries (gobbets).  The second will be an essay paper.  The course assignments do not count towards your final mark for the course.
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